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Members of the City Council
City Hall, Room 400
100 N. Holliday Street
Baltimore, MD 21202



The Mayor’s Office of Small, Minority and Women Business has been asked to comment City Council Bill 21-0070 – FOR the purpose of requiring contracting agencies to conduct market research investigations before determining that no qualified certified business enterprises are available to enter into leases or concession contracts; requiring the Minority and Women’s Business Opportunity Office to attempt to identify qualified certified business enterprises if contracting agencies state that no qualified certified business enterprises are available to enter into leases or concession contracts; requiring the Minority and Women’s Business Opportunity Office to notify the contracting agency and the Board of Estimates if the Office identifies qualified certified business enterprises that are available to enter into leases or concession contracts; requiring contracting agencies that want to waive or reduce MBE/WBE contract goals to conduct market research and document the market research to demonstrate why it is necessary to waive or reduce MBE/WBE contract goals; requiring the Minority and Women’s Business Opportunity Office, if granting the waiver or reduction of contract goals, to give the waiver or reduction of contract goals and the accompanying market research documentation to the Board of Estimates; requiring contracting agencies that want to waive utilization requirements for a specific contract to conduct market research and document the market research to demonstrate that needed goods and services are only available from a sole source; requiring the Minority and Women’s Business Opportunity Office, if granting the waiver of utilization requirements for a specific contract because the needed goods and services are only available from a sole source, to give the waiver and the accompanying market research documentation to the Board of Estimates; defining a certain term; and making the Board of Estimates the ultimate arbiter regarding the reduction or waiver of MBE/WBE contract goals and utilization requirements.




As the City’s primary advocate for small, local, minority and women-owned companies, the Mayor’s Office of Small, Minority and Women Business is in agreement with this requirement which will require a wider and more intense view of the Baltimore Market Area to find available contractors to perform work for Baltimore City. We look forward to participating in upcoming work sessions and hearings on Bill 21-0070. 

Please do not hesitate to contact me should you have any questions.

Sincerely,
[image: ]
Paul E. Taylor
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